
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Families,        Friday 29th September 2023 

 

With autumn fast approaching and the strong winds of storm Agnes,       

Reception children have had an interesting week observing seasonal 

changes as part of our science curriculum (Understanding the World, the 

Natural World).  We talked about the four        

seasons and how the weather differs between 

them.  The children were keen to point out how 

much colder and wetter the weather had been this week and we also 

talked about the changes in the trees,  looking closely at autumn      

treasures such as acorns, conkers, helicopter seeds and fallen leaves.   

 

With lots of talk about storm Agnes and her strong winds, we had a go at making our own mini   

tornados using empty pop bottles, water and food colouring.  The children worked together to  

carefully fill the empty pop bottle with water from a jug.  They then measured out a small drop of 

food colouring which they added to the water     

before sealing a second empty bottle onto the 

filled one.  The children then watched carefully 

as we turned the bottles upside down and gave 

them a little shake - they were amazed to see a 

little  tornado forming between the neck of the 

two bottles! 

 

Nursery and Reception children have also been working hard to help service the bikes and    

scooters in our outdoor area this week.  They have been helping our volunteer, Mr Greenwood 

(otherwise known as Mrs Jones’ dad) blow up tyres, tighten nuts and bolts and oil rusty gear 

chains!  These life skills will hopefully help the children to learn responsibility as they develop a 

sense of cleaning, repairing, and maintaining the various bicycles.  Many of the skills are also     

extremely beneficial with the development of the children’s gross and fine motor skills. These skills 

are a crucial way in which children learn and develop physically and cognitively by aiding in        

self-confidence, hand-eye co-ordination,     

balance, as well as giving children a sense of 

their own abilities.  Gross motor development 

also helps children build the endurance to do 

fine motor tasks, like writing or drawing, for 

longer periods of time too!   

 

We look forward to another exciting week as October starts - see you on Monday  

 

Mrs Jones and Mrs Clements 







 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/8ib9FpZf/
ehl5ulrO 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Pk15jHM2/
AWHoisWz 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7CXd4BG8/
YbMbPn2h 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IiZI1o3C/
pgnMDVWb 


